Bosco System Catholic School Board Minutes for March 22, 2011

Roll Call: Present:  Tim Horrigan, Julie Niemeyer, Jessica Ortner, Larry Delagardelle, Scott Reiter, Christine Rolf, Jamie McMahon, Sue Davis, Blaine Rhoades, Curt Frost, Eric Eckerman,
 Jerry Steimel , Father Huber, Father Stecher; Absent:   Stephanie Thoma, Father Blake

Visitors:  Jeff Keen
Tim Horrigan called the meeting to order by 6:34 p.m. 
The opening prayer was led by Julie.

The March Leader Board Gram was discussed. 

Larry made the motion to approve the minutes from February.  Motion seconded by Christine. Motion carried

The agenda was amended to add under new business Lot for sale and assigning trustees for IC endowment account funds. Curt made the motion to approve the agenda with the additions.  Seconded by Jamie, motion carried.

Action Items:

· Approval of the 2011-2012 Budget for the high school:  The budget for the high school was passed out to the board members and the items were discussed.  There were a couple of changes based on direction given by the Board at the February meeting. The tuition for Don Bosco will go up $50 as will the grade school.  The budget was based on 152 students for the coming year. The parish assessments will change a little from the proposed budget due to the changes.  The motion was made to approve both school budgets with the changes was made by Larry with Sue seconding the motion.  Motion carried. The budgets will go to parish councils for final approval.
· Recommendations for the 2011-2012 staffing:  The Board went into Executive Session at 7:25 p.m. to receive recommendations from the administrators regarding staff reduction. At 8:31 the motion was made by Larry and seconded by Blaine to leave Executive Session.  Motion carried. The Board action on approval of the names submitted for staff reduction will be at the April meeting.

· 2011-2012 Staffing: The creation of a new position as was proposed in Executive session at the February meeting was discussed. It is a Wellness Director for the new wellness area. The purpose of the position would be to put our new facilities and equipment to the best use for students and the community.  Motion was made to approve the position by Blaine and seconded by Jerry.  Motion carried. Eric will finalize a job description from the original proposal.
· Motion to approve the 2011-2012 calendar as presented was made by Blaine and seconded by Christine.  Motion carried.  2012 Graduation is May 20.

· The board appointed the development director and the K-8 principal as trustees for the FSB Warner funds and the Farmer’s State Bank funds with the idea to liquidate the accounts over 2 years. The funds will be allocated to the K-8 general budget in lieu of using funds from the endowment account held at the Archdiocese. 
Reports - The reports were written.  Eric asked the board to accept the resignation of high school English teacher Sheryl Ringen who is retiring. We do appreciate her years of service to Don Bosco. Also we want to thank Tom Kettman for all his years of service as wresting coach. The motion was made by Blaine and seconded by Curt to approve Tom Hogan as the new head wrestling coach. Motion carried. We want to welcome Tom Hogan.
Old Business:

· Building Project Update: The name for the new Building - St Mary Center -has been approved by the Archbishop.

· Plans for Dedication Ceremony: The dedication for St Mary Center will be help the weekend of April 2-3. April 2nd there will be Open House in all buildings on the Gilbertville campus from 5 -7 p.m. and in Raymond after the 5:30 Mass at St. Joseph.  Then on Sunday there will be Open House from 9 a.m – 1 p.m. The Archbishop will celebrate the 10:00 Mass at IC church. The dedication and blessing of St. Mary Center will follow at 11:30. Throughout the weekend events there will be cookies and punch in the new center. Self-guided tour brochures will point out features of the new addition and the renovations to the high school. 
· Rental Policy: Direction from the Board is to not charge rent to club volleyball teams if all the players are from our school. 
New Business: 

· The land that is Knipp property to the northeast of the old St. Mary’s Hall was again discussed. There would be several advantages to owning it. It was a consensus of opinion to get a realtor involved to approach the owner.
· Jeff announced that an Annual Fund campaign called “Daily Bread” will be conducted starting in 2011. More discussion to be held next month due to the lateness of the hour.
· Plans for St. Mary’s Hall: Board consensus was to try t have St. Mary’s Hall demolished this summer. Plans for asbestos removal have begun. 
· Middle School Athletics: The Middle school athletic director’s report explains that the middle school sports will be sanctioned by the Iowa high School Athletic Association starting next year. This is necessary due to reduction of teams available for competition in the Metro Catholic League. 
The next meeting will be April 14, 2011 at 6:30 in the Library.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:18 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,

Jackie Delagardelle, Recording Secretary

